
ad sciurus 
THE SQUIRREL 

We have one more day left of our HERO week and it is great 
to see lots of children getting here, everyday, ready on time. 
Raffle tickets will be pulled tomorrow, and prizes will be given. 
The more days you are here on time, the more chances to win! 
I was looking at the national and Isle of Wight attendance 
figures that have just been updated, I have never seen them 
so low. During Covid they were coded differently , but since 
we have returned to recording  absence to pre Covid codes, 
the attendance has really been impacted. It is really hard  
when a day of learning is missed as we never get that time 
back again. I feel it, if I am out for a day or at a meeting that 
I’m not up to speed on something. So, I can only imagine how 
the children feel when they have missed time out of the 
classroom, it really does move on very quickly. Please do let us 
know if you need any support with attendance and we will be 
happy to put a plan and support in place. Don’t forget that you 
can use Study Bugs to report 
daily absences.  

 

 

 

It was lovely to see so many families attending  the Anxiety 
Family workshop that took place in school this afternoon. We 
have another one next week, same time, same place but 
working on behaviour. Alice (mental health support worker) 
was really pleased with the support and attendance from our 
families. She would love to meet more of you as I keep telling 
everyone how lovely our families are.  

This week in school we have had library trips, swimming, 
ballet, Wonderfell, Peter Murray, family workshops, SATS 
meetings and speech and drama rehearsals. I am sorry we had 
to cancel the Year two phonic family workshop, but due to all 
staff needing to be available to support yesterday, we felt it 
would be better to reschedule it. It is now next Thursday  at 
2pm.  

I really enjoyed being part of the Wonderfell experience with 
Year 6 yesterday, the story they shared and how they 
encouraged the children to talk about what it is like to belong 
and include others was lovely. Year 6 participated well and 
enjoyed  the imagination and drama aspect of the workshop. I 
know that Vicki and Jessi really enjoyed being in year 5 and 
completing the play leaders  course with the children. We will 
make use of the children’s new skills and qualification. The 
next strike day is planned for Thursday 2nd March. I will 
endeavour to keep the school open and minimalise disruption 
as much as I safely can. I will let you know as soon as I know a 
little bit more.  

 

This week in school we have a 
curriculum focus on personal, social and health education 
around children’s mental health. We will complete our 
children’s wellbeing surveys this week too, to see how we 
can support and meet their needs. Tuesday is safer internet 
day, Mr Andre is running a safer internet workshop on 
Tuesday in the ICT room at 10:15am or Wednesday at 8:50am. 
I would really recommend coming along, there are some really 
disturbing reports coming through nationally, but also as a 
school. So many of our recorded concerns are around safer 
internet in the home or out and about. I think it is so hard for 
our children growing up today and we have to do our very 
best to help them navigate social media and the virtual world.  

On Wednesday, I am out with our Chair of Trustees visiting 
some schools in and around Chichester  who are under the 
DCAT trust, to see how they work as a group of schools. I am 
also going to make my way to a primary school in Stoke under 
the Ormiston trust. As a stand alone academy  trust, we are 
being encouraged to consider being part of a multi academy 
trust. Some years ago I visited School Works with the hope 
that they would be able to create an Island hub, this did not 
happen as Covid did. So we are exploring options to further 
develop the school.  

Next Thursday is our RE day in school, which then leads us 
nicely into Friday and the last day of this half term. I can see 
that the children are getting tired, and are ready for some 
down time. I do hope the weather remains mild and dry as it is 
now, so that we can all get out and about and have many 
adventures. It will also be Valentine’s day in half term, so I 
hope it will be full of love!  

Talking of love, I have been so touched by emails, pictures, 
personal moments  and extra hugs from the children and 
their families regarding my decision to leave at the end of 
the summer term. As I said on my video, it was the most 
difficult decision and I know that someone new coming in and 
taking the school on it’s next chapter, will be exciting . As I 
said, I will plan as much as I can for next year. I know that the 
Shrek theatre trip has come out last week and it filled in 
minutes! I love that you support our trips and visits . I was also 
looking for the year after, but I think that might be pushing it a 
little bit.  

We return to school on Monday 20th February, don’t forget 
it is vocabulary dress up day on the Tuesday and this is also 
supporting international language day as we are asking 
children to illustrate their word from around the world. I 
have already started researching headteacher and dog in 
different languages! Have a lovely weekend, the weather looks 
good and the six nations rugby begins! 

Caroline Sice, Headteacher  
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FOR YOU 
Attendance last week: 94% 

Attendance since the beginning of the 

year: 94.22% 
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Use these prompts with your children at home to start a conversation about 

their week in school... 

Reception—  Talk to me about...our library trip, composition of numbers 6,7 and 8, our bread clay 
models, digraph sounds Ch, sh, th, Ng, nk and common exception words he, we, me, be. How we make 

words plural.   
Words to use... Fossils (from library trip) grouping, moulding, chip(s) ship(s) sing(s) thing, pink. # 

Tips for the week... Can you explore different representations of the numbers 6, 7, 8.  

We have been reading... The Little Red Hen 

Year 1— Talk to me about....telling a story. Ask me to share our story of Each Peach Pear 
Plum with you.  

  
Words to use... story, rhyme, describe.  

 
Tips for the week...help me practise doubling single digit number.  

  
We have been reading....Each Peach Pear Plum. 

Year 2— Talk to me about ... food and where if comes from. 

Words to use… continents, countries, world, maps,   
Tips for the week … spot the patterns as you travel around. Patterns help us in maths. 

We have been reading... Seb and the sun, The faraway tree, 

Year 3 – Tell me about units of measure... 
How can we measure length? 

How do we measure accurately... 
 

What are the key elements of writing a persuasive text.... 
What would you have done if you were a character in 'The Tunnel' story? 

 
What is embellishing in art? 

 
What is the correct technique for a running stitch? 

 
Tell me a times table you know off by heart... 

Year 4— Talk to me about 
Films and stories they have seen and read that take a character to another world (portal stories). 

 
Tip of the week 

When multiplying larger numbers, don't forget to exchange and always show your workings. 
 

We have been reading 
The Legend of Podkin One Ear. 

Year 5—Talk to me about... how to multiply a unit fraction by an integer. 

Words to use... metamorphosis, embryo, organism, vertebrate, invertebrate, larvae, pupa (from 
our science work this week). 

Tips for the week... Make sure you include where, when, what and who when writing the 
introduction to a newspaper article. Get straight to the point to inform your reader. 

We have been reading... ‘Secrets of A Sun King’ by Emma Carroll. 

Year 6— Talk to me about the poem Albert and The Lion and how to use apostrophes. Ask me about 

the loneling and how we have a sense of belonging. We have also been applying our maths skills to our 
first practice at real SATs papers.   
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SKILL OF THE MONTH 
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Our Skill of the 

Month is Staying 

Positive: Staying 

Positive - Getting 

started - Skills 

Builder Homezone 

https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone/staying-positive-getting-started
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